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Background 
Context 
Under One Calgary, The City of Calgary (The City) is committed to providing safe and cost-effective 

drinking water to Calgarians. Reliable water service provides the foundation of a healthy and green city. It 

ensures public health, allows for fire protection, and the health of the rivers and the economy. 

Previous Council Direction 
On 2020 December 14, Council approved PFC2020-1338 reciving for information the cost of 

reintroducing Fluoride into the water treatment process including ongoing projected operational costs, 

City’s authority and jurisdiction with regards to fluoridation, capital cost and possible utility rate impacts.  

Leading up to the approval of PFC2020-1338, Council directed the following: 

1998-1999 

In a 1989 plebiscite, Calgarians voted in favour of adding fluoride 

to the city's drinking water. By 1991, fluoride was being added to 

Calgary's drinking water at a target of 1.0 mg/L. 

In 1998, The City and Alberta Health Services reviewed water 

fluoridation as a public policy, and a panel of five experts 

recommended a reduction in the level of fluoride to 0.7 mg/L. 

This change was adopted in 1999 following a second plebiscite 

where Calgarians again voted in favour of fluoridation by 55 per 

cent. 

 

1989-1991 

1957-1971 Calgarians vote against adding fluoride to its drinking water three 

times in 1957, 1961 and 1971. 
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Bylaws, Regulations, Council Policies 
 

Bylaws impacted by this report are: 

 None 

 

November 18, 2019 

CPS2012-0446  

Since that time, Administration transferred a total of $750,000 on 

a one-time basis from the Utilities (Water Resources/Water 

Services) budget to the Alexandra Community Health Centre 

(“The Alex”) and to CUPS to support dental health for children 

living in poverty in accordance with Council’s direction in 

CPS2012-0446. 

CPS2019-0965 

Standing Policy Committee on Community and Protective 

Services received the O’Brien Institute for Public Health 

Community Water Fluoridation report. Based on the information 

from the report, Council directed that Administration investigate 

the cost of reintroducing Fluoride including ongoing projected 

operational costs, City’s authority and jurisdiction with regards to 

fluoridation, capital cost and possible utility rate impacts.  

 

 

July 30, 2012 

January 26, 2011 UE2011-02 

In response to Council direction in 2011 (UE2011-02), Calgary 

water treatment plants discontinued the addition of fluoride to the 

city’s water supply. 

PFC2020-1338 

Administration presented the cost of reintroducing Fluoride in the 

water treatment process including ongoing projected operational 

costs, City’s authority and jurisdiction with regards to fluoridation, 

capital cost and possible utility rate impacts to Council for the 

corporate record.  

 

December 14, 2020 


